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  A message from Mrs Gynn 
Welcome back to everyone!  Our first 7 days have 

flown by! 

It has been lovely to see old faces returning and to 

also meet new faces.  We have certainly enjoyed 

seeing our school full once again! 

We have welcomed two new member of staff and 

lots of new children too.  Please join me in saying 

hello to Mrs O’Shea who is the new teacher in 

Bluebells and our Assistant Head teacher too and 

to Miss Cross who is our new teacher in Buttercups 

A warm welcome to new children who have joined  

Key Stage 1; Oviana, Bella, Johan.  Everyone has 

had a fantastic start. 

Teachers in Poppy, Daisy and Sunflower classes 

have also been busy meeting their new children.  

We were so excited to see them all start on 

Monday.  I am sure you have some very tired 

children coming home today. 

 

 

 

Following on from my post on Class Dojo 

earlier this week, sharing the Ofsted Report 

with you, I would like to highlight some of the 

main messages.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Myself and the staff are very proud that all 

of these things were recognised by the 

inspection.  I hope you are too. 

I would like to thank everybody for all their 

hard work, their commitment and dedication.  

 

Pupils are polite and friendly. 

Pupils live out the school’s values of ‘be the 

best you can be’ in all aspects of their 

school day. 

Pupils with SEND 

receive a 

curriculum that is 

well matched to 

their needs. 

Sad news yesterday                 

Queen Elizabeth has been a reassuring consistent 

throughout our lives, ascending to the throne on 6 

February 1952, making her the longest-reigning 

monarch in British history. Over the past 70 years, 

Her Majesty has been dedicated to the service of 

the country and the commonwealth.  I am sure we 

are all remembering her today. There will be a book 

of condolence placed in the main Reception area, I 

invite you to call in and write a message in it, if you 

would like to. 



 

 
Message from Mrs Gynn 

Text Goes Here 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our new theme this term for Reception, year 1 and 2 children is: 

What would happen if Paddington was lost in Daventry? 

Curriculum information will be coming out shortly. 

We shall be having a teddy bear’s picnic on Monday to welcome Paddington.  

Please send your children to school with their own teddy, who can then join 

in with the fun. 

 

 

 

 

Lots of work has happened over the holidays to improve the school building and the grounds, so that 

the children can receive the best possible provision.  Here are just a few pictures to show you: 

  New storage cupboards and new rugs in 

every classroom.  

  Wonderful new art work in the library – on both sides of the 

room.  It is amazing. 

We also have a brand new heating system so should be nice and warm in the winter. 

 

 



 

                                                    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We celebrated with:  

With everybody who celebrated their birthdays during the holidays and this 

first week at school: 

Happy Birthday to you all! 

 

 

 

 

Our value for 

September is:  

 

 - Initiative

 

Teamwork - 

inclusion 

Class Dojo – stay in touch with 

what his happening in school. 

Please sign up to use Class Dojo – 

photos of the birthdays and 

important messages are posted on 

there. 

 

Attendance Cup 

Dandelion Class – 98.4% - Well done! 

Sadly no class in the school has achieved 

100%.  I am sure we can do better next week. 


